
 
 

Dear Friends and Colleagues,  

  

Thank you for your participation in the Pat Brown Institute’s Civic University 2.0. The group 

presentations by members of both the neighborhood councils and Mayor’s Youth Advisory 

group were thought-provoking and engaging. The weekly in-depth group discussions examined 

how to make a compelling argument for your position and prepared you to collectively design a 

working experiment on how to develop and defend a proposal in the public arena. The Institute 

values your support of our civic education and engagement work and appreciates your 

completion of our evaluation form.  

 

We thank, the Office of Los Angeles Mayor Eric Garcetti, the Department of Neighborhood 

Empowerment, the Center for Nonprofit Management, and the College of Professional and 

Global Education at Cal State LA, as well as all of our distinguished speakers and lecturers.  

 

Use this link to view pictures from the day. You can also read the feedback from the judges 

using this document. Keep the #CivicU conversation going!  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Raphael J. Sonenshein 

Executive Director 

 

 

 

http://s76.photobucket.com/user/pbi2/library/2018%20Civic%20U%2020%20Session%201
file:///C:/Users/caguayo9/AppData/Local/Temp/civic_university_2.0_-_judges_comments_about_group_presentations.pdf

